
COMBINED SURVEY POLL RESULT 
 
 
22 November 2024 
 
PA24/07658 
Jessica Hardy Devon Block Management – Flat 1 14 Lower Fore Street Saltash 
Works to trees subject to a Tree Preservation Order for Lucombe Oak (T1) - prune 
back secondary and sub-lateral branches to parent stems to achieve a 2.5m clearance 
of building. Yew (T2) - prune back secondary and tertiary branches to parent stems to 
achieve a 2.5m clearance of building. Works intended to give adequate clearance of 
building and to reduce excessive shading of property and garden. 
Ward: Essa 
 
At The Meeting of the Planning and Licensing Committee on Tuesday 15 October 
2024, Saltash Town Council resolved to RECOMMEND REFUSAL on the basis that 
members have taken the Saltash Town Council Voluntary Tree Wardens’ Report into 
account and the current proposal appears excessive. 
 

 
Having held a Poll on this Planning Application the result is:  
   
Stick with our original position and request call-in      8 votes 
 
Accept the Officer’s position         4 votes
        
Agree to disagree           0 votes
    
Abstain            0 votes
  
 
Therefore, Saltash Town Council has voted to stick with the Town Council’s original 
position of REFUSAL on the basis that members have taken the Saltash Town Council 
Voluntary Tree Wardens’ Report into account and the current proposal appears 
excessive and to request call-in.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Councillor Comments via Survey Poll : 22 November 2024 
 
PA24/07658 – Flat 1, 14 Lower Fore Street, Saltash, PL12 6JX. 
 
 
Councillor Richard Bickford: 
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor John Brady: 
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor Rachel Bullock:  
Accept the Officer’s position. 
 
Councillor Jean Dent:  
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor Jonathan Foster: 
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor Sarah Gillies:  
 
Councillor Matt Griffiths: 
Accept the Officer’s opinion. 
 
Councillor Sheila Lennox-Boyd: 
 
Councillor Sarah Martin:  
Accept the Officer’s position. 
 
Councillor Steve Miller:  
 
Councillor Lisa Mortimore 
 
Councillor Julia Peggs:  
Accept the Officer’s opinion. 
 
Councillor Brenda Samuels:  
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor Pete Samuels:  
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor Brian Stoyel: 
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 
Councillor David Yates:   
Stick with our original position and request call-in. 
 

 


